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From left to right: Jane Fonda, Karen Nussbaum, Ira Arlook, Karen Ackerman 

 
Before his passing (August 19, 1931 – May 7, 2013), veteran anti-communist 
investigator Herbert Romerstein completed a special report on the subject of how 
communists target labor unions. We are releasing that report at this time, on the eve of 
Labor Day 2015, September 7, to demonstrate the intensity of the effort to exploit 
workers for Marxist purposes and to remind people that it has been largely successful. 
To cite one example, the AFL-CIO had been vigorously promoting “Occupy Wall Street.” 
Members of the working class have little in common with the left-wing professional 
agitators running these protests and the tent cities they were erecting illegally in private 
and public parks in cities such as New York and Washington, D.C. The most interesting 
part of this story, however, was that one of the AFL-CIO affiliates behind the campaign, 
the Working America group, is headed by a veteran of the Venceremos Brigades to 
Cuba, a progressive activist by the name of Karen Nussbaum.  
 

 



 
 
 
The Venceremos Brigades, which are actually still in operation, were the orchestrated 
“tours” of the communist island, conducted under the authority and supervision of 
Castro’s intelligence service. They were designed to create a communist cadre on the 
soil of the United States. The Brigades were organized in 1969 by Bernardine Dohrn 
and other members of the Weather Underground terrorist group. “I learned about 
revolution in Cuba,” Nussbaum has said. Now, she is practicing revolution in the streets 
of the U.S., armed with the millions of dollars that the AFL-CIO forcibly extracts from 
unsuspecting workers. Since Castro has outlawed independent labor unions in Cuba, as 
well as freedom in general, Nussbaum’s fascination with the communist system on the 
island is a relevant line of inquiry for those concerned about the dangers of socialism 
and totalitarianism here and the current direction of the AFL-CIO. Karen Ackerman, 
political director of the AFL-CIO, is another veteran of the Weathermen-sponsored 
Venceremos Brigades. 
 

 
 
But Cuba wasn’t Nussbaum’s  only stop on the communist world tour. She became a 
member of a local “peace organization” opposed to American involvement in the 
Vietnam War and traveled to Hanoi in 1973. Nussbaum became a friend of “Hanoi Jane” 



Fonda, who was photographed sitting on an anti-aircraft gun used to shoot down 
American aircraft during the war.  
 
Nussbaum’s husband, Ira Arlook, works for Fenton Communications, the firm that has 
represented George Soros, the communist Nicaraguan Sandinistas, and others of that 
ilk. Arlook, chief of “advocacy campaigns” for the firm, handles the account of the Soros-
funded Moveon.org. 
 
Nussbaum has talked about how John Sweeney, then chief of the AFL-CIO, and 
Richard Trumka, secretary-treasurer under Sweeney, had worked to “open up” the labor 
federation to “new constituencies” and had become “more aggressive.” Nussbaum was 
brought into the AFL-CIO as part of this effort, becoming an assistant to Sweeney and 
running the Working America affiliate under Sweeney and now Trumka, the current 
president. 
 

 
 




















































